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The public is reminded that criminal defendants are presumed innocent until the 

government is able to prove its charges in court beyond a reasonable doubt. 
 

Ready to Protect, Proud to Serve 

 

For Immediate Release
Date:   April 05, 2019 

Contact:  Deputy Nancy Velez #24 

Phone:  (630) 768-2865 

Email:   nvelez@co.kendall.il.us 

Report:             2019-975 

 

U.S. Marshals Great Lakes Regional Fugitive Task Force 

Apprehends Fugitive in Aurora 

 
On April 4, 2019 members of the Kendall County Sheriff’s Office and United States Marshals 

Great Lakes Regional Fugitive Task Force apprehended fugitive Kevin Cook in the 2000 block 

of Ogden Avenue in Aurora, Illinois. Cook, a 56 year old male from the 200 block of Fernwood 

Road in Montgomery, was wanted on a Kendall County warrant for failing to appear on an 

Unlawful Possession of a Weapon by a Felon charge. Cook had been a fugitive since January 18, 

2019. 

The Kendall County Sheriff’s Office would like to remind citizens to call Crime Stoppers to 

report any information regarding fugitive’s whereabouts. Callers who wish to remain anonymous 

can contact the Kendall County Crime Stoppers at 630-553-5999. Or you may visit the Kendall 

County facebook “Fugitive Fridays” for the fugitive of the week.               
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